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OSCA Wishes 

Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year to All 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Above from left): Rev Alexander Don, one of the subjects 
in a documentary made by Guangdong TV (page 10) 
Boris Ma ï recipient of the 2014 OSCA Youth Award 
George Wong ñdots the eyesò of a new Lion (page 12) 
(Below) Madcap antics at OSCA Camp (page 17) 
(Right) Seniors Dinner at Shangri La (page 16) 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

¶ Chinese New Year ï Thurs 19 February 2015 

¶ Chinese New Year Dinner ï Saturday 21 
February 2015 

¶ Chinese New Year Picnic Saturday 21 
February 2015 

¶ NZCA Annual Easter Sports Tournament in 
Dunedin, 3-6

th
 April 2015 
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Free OSCA Membership for Over 70s 

ARE YOU OR YOUR FRIENDS OVER 70 YEARS OF AGE? 

From 2015 

Membership to the Otago Southland Chinese Association is FREE for Over 70s 

 

So that we can keep you informed, please update your membership now! 

 

Details are at the back of this newsletter 

OR 

Do it the easy way by going on line at 

http://www.osca.org.nz/membership-application 

 

  

Contributors: Linus Chin, Leslie Wong, Teresa Chan, Gordon Wong, Jinya Chen, Lisa Hanson, Kim Low, Frances 
Wong, Eddie Liew, Seán Brosnahan, Gillian Wong (photos), Gerald Wong, Keith and Ruth Kelsall (photos) 

 

http://www.osca.org.nz/membership-application
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Presidentôs Report December 2014 
This will be the last newsletter for 2014, so 
on behalf of the Otago Southland Chinese 
Association committee I would like to wish 
everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year. 

The committee will be taking a bit of time off 
from association work over the Christmas 
period but are looking forward to another full 
year of activities for our members. 

Early next year we will be gearing up for 
Chinese New Year Dinner, Chinese New 
Year Picnic, and OSCA Orientation week 
BBQ. We will also be focusing on The Annual NZCA 
Sports and Cultural Tournament which will be held over 
Easter weekend in Dunedin. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
all of our paid up members who have 
supported our activities. Without your help 
we wouldnôt be able to achieve our goals, 
and we hope we can count on your 
continued support in 2015. 

So have a great time over the Christmas 
period, and we wish you all good health, 
wealth, and fortune in 2015. 

 

Linus Chin 
President 

 Otago & Southland Chinese Association 
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Translation by Jinya (Alexandra) Chen 
 

August Moon Dinner 

 
The annual August Moon dinner was held once again at 
Golden Harvest Restaurant on the evening of 6 
September. The August Moon celebrates the Mid Autumn 
Festival in the China (Northern Hemisphere Autumn) and 
has been anglicised as August simply because itôs in the 
middle of the 8

th
 month of the Chinese Lunar year which 

always confusingly falls within September. 

The dinner serves as a celebration as well as a fund 
raiser for OSCA. This year 112 diners attended, 
marginally less than in previous years, but the sale of 
raffle tickets and auctioning of Peking Duck vouchers 
(donated by Golden Harvest Restaurant) raised $1000. 

The evening began with a stirling performance from our 
young lion dancers in the Harvest Court Mall outside the 
restaurant. A few of the performers were taking part for 
the first time. The performance was followed by a 
welcoming speech from our president Linus Chin after 
which the dinner was served interrupted by raffles. 

Thanks to James Chin, Phillip Shum, Hector Wong and 
the ñmembership and socialsò team who organise dinners 
and sell tickets by making lots of phone calls. with such 
great efficiency that we tend to take them for granted. 
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Kevin Zhang ï Missing 
 
OSCA (Otago Southland Chinese 
Association) committee member Kevin 
Zhang has been missing since Sunday 9

th
 

November. 

Kevinôs role at OSCA 
Kevin had originally been introduced to 
the OSCA committee by Teresa Chan 
when beginning his work at Bayleys Real 
Estate and was welcomed at the monthly 
committee meeting on Monday 2 April, 
2012. Previously heôd worked for over two 
years at the Yellow Eyed Penguin 
Conservation Reserve, as a Rural 
Contractor for NZ Post and completed a Master of 
Business at Otago University in 2002. His enthusiasm to 
make a difference lead him to organise a special deal for 
OSCA members on the Monarch Cruise attended by a 
number of members on 26 May 2012 (reported in the 
September 2012 newsletter). The following February he 
introduced the committee to Jinya (Alexandra) Chen 
specifically to take on duties as Chinese Secretary, 
translating the Presidentôs (Linus Chin) message in the 
newsletter and also helping members of the public who 
asked for help via OSCA. Prior to this, Kevin had 
introduced Jinya to Bayleys Real Estate.  Kevinôs 
involvement with the committee essentially stopped when 
he took on a partnership at the Civic Café later in 2013. 

Kevinôs Family 
We understand that Kevinôs ex wife, son and daughter 
live in Christchurch. 

Disappearance and search 
The following details were compiled from a conversation 
between Teresa Chan and Police Constable Lox Kellas, 
the police constable at Portobello, articles in the ODT 
(Otago Daily Times) and details added by Gordon Wong 
from conversations and observations. 

Kevinôs car (a white Toyota Starlet with his face painted 
on the side) was spotted at the car park of the Karetai 
Track on the morning of Monday 10

th
 November by a 

member of the public who rang the police, believing a car 
being left at that spot was suspicious. The police then 
established that Kevin was missing. 

The Police and Search and Rescue conducted a land 
search of the track as well as surrounding bush and 
coastal areas. An IRB (Inflatable Rescue Boat) was used 
to search the surrounding coast. This part of the Otago 
coast consists of beaches, 100m vertical cliffs and very 
little in between and itôs believed Kevinôs chances of 
survival were not high if he had fallen into the sea. 

Enquiries were made with all the local farmers, the 
Department of Conservation and people who had been 
on the Karetai Track. Kevin was last seen between 3pm 
and 3.45pm, Sunday 9

th
 November on the Karetai Track. 

However, someone who walked on the track at around 

4pm reported that they had not seen 
Kevin anywhere on the track. 

The Police have also spoken to Kevinôs 
ex-wife and other persons who have 
associations with him but found no clues. 

Hu Zhang president of the Dunedin 
Students and Scholars Group contacted 
Otago Helicopters and put together 
funding for an hourôs search by 
helicopter (cost of approximately 
$1,300). To be effective the helicopter 
search required the assistance of two 
police spotters arranged by Constable 

Kellas. OSCA contributed $150 towards this cost along 
with the following organisations and individuals: 

¶ Otago Chinese Professional and Business 
Association  

¶ Dunedin Shanghai Association 

¶ Chinese Church 

¶ Dunedin Chinese Scholar & Student Association  

¶ Personal donation (Gloria Qi) 

A public search of Sandfly Bay, Allenôs Beach, Victory 
Beach and Taiaroa Head was organised. Assembled at 
the Portobello Coronation Hall on Saturday 15

th
 

November were probably between 50 and 100 people 
from OSCA, one or more of the Chinese churches, 
Dunedin City Council and others who know Kevin or have 
connections with the Dunedin Chinese community. The 
Police and Search and Rescue said that they had not 
expected so many people. The group was split into 3 
large groups for each beach and a small number of fit 
people travelled by boat to Taiaroa head. The areas were 
combed for any sign of Kevin or Kevinôs clothing but 
nothing was found. Police Rescue admitted to members 
of OSCA that the chances of a body being washed 
ashore were very slim. 

It was subsequently reported in the ODT (20
th
 November) 

that Otago Peninsula farmers have been asked to check 
beaches for any signs of Kevin. Checks with Immigration 
New Zealand showed Kevin had not left the country and 
his bank accounts remained untouched. 

 

 

Our thoughts are with Kevinôs Family at this difficult time. 
We hope that there is a resolution for them soon. 

 
 
Gordon Wong and Teresa Chan on behalf of the Otago 
Southland Chinese Association Committee 
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₣ ̇  
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Translation by Jinya (Alexandra) Chen 
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Lion Dancing 
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CHINESE NEW YEAR DINNER  

Saturday 21s February, 7pm 
Golden Harvest Restaurant 

218 George Street 
Dunedin 

$30 per head 
For tickets contact James Chin 021 334 891 

All members and non members welcome 
Lion Dancers to welcome the New Year 

Get together with old friends for some great food and fun 

Entrée 
3 House Specials 

Main 
Crispy Skin Chicken 
Chinese Roast Pork 

Seafood Basket 
Sweet & Sour Pork 
Beef Ma Po Tofu 
Gong Bo Chicken 

Chinese Vegetables in Season 

Desert 
Fresh Fruit Platter 

 

CHINESE NEW YEAR PICNIC  
Guthrie Pavilion, 

Bayfield High School/Bayfield Park 
Shore Street, Andersons Bay 

Dunedin 

Saturday 21st February, 11am to 2pm 
Lion Dance 

Fun and games 
Barbecue food 

This is a great family gathering 

All members and prospective members welcome 
Bring along the kids and have some fun 

Contact Gordon Wong 
gwongy@world-net.co.nz or 021 0278 9063 

mailto:gwongy@world-net.co.nz
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Are You Paying Your Staff Correctly? 
There have been recent media reports 
regarding foreign workers being paid less than 
the minimum wage per hour or being required 
to work very long hours without a break. The 
reports suggest that employers involved are 
mainly Asian, and some in the restaurant trade.  

It is important for all employers to know that the 
NZ adult minimum rate is $14.25 per hour. This 
wage applies to all employees 16 and over who 
are not starting out workers or trainees.  

In New Zealand if any employee is required to 
work on public holidays, they must be paid a minimum of 
1.5 times their ordinary pay rate. In addition, if the 
employee is not normally required to work on the Public 
Holiday, they are entitled to an alternative dayôs holiday.  

All full time and part time employees are entitled to 4 
weeksô annual leave a year. If they have completed 12 
monthsô work with an employer, they are entitled to be 
paid for their annual leave. If they work only part time, 
they are entitled to a proportionate share of the holidays 
and pay.  

Only genuinely ñcasual employeesò can have their holiday 
pay included in their pay as they go. A ñcasual employeeò 
is someone for whom there is not a clear pattern of 
working hours. Many people confuse part time employees 
with casual employees. For example, restaurant 
employees whose work pattern is established on a 
fortnightly roster are part time employees, not casual 
employees and accordingly they are entitled to have their 
holidays and holiday pay entitlement accumulated.  

The Government is looking at enforcing laws against 
employers who breach employment laws in New Zealand 
a lot more severely. The Ministry of Business, 
Immigration and Employment (MBIE) have announced 
that they are going to focus their efforts in areas such as 
the hospitality areas that employ overseas workers.  

While there are not many prosecutions to date, 
successful ones have imposed significant penalties. For 
example, in August 2013, an Auckland business was 
ordered to pay a total of $211,574.00 in wage repayments 

and penalties for breaches of employment 
law. The action followed complaints from 11 
employees who were in New Zealand on 
student visas from India. MBIE found that the 
employees were not receiving their minimum 
wage or holiday pay entitlement and were not 
provided with employment agreements or 
accurate time and wage records.  

In addition, the Government has also 
announced upcoming immigration law 
changes which are aimed to target 

exploitation of workers on student visas or work visas. 
They include: 

¶ New criminal offence for exploitation of workers 
on a temporary visa.  

¶ Penalties of 7 yearsô jail and /or up to 
$100,000.00 fine for employers who exploit 
migrant workers. 

¶ Exploitative employers who are also migrants can 
be deported. 

¶ Immigration officers can execute search warrants, 
or search premises (including houses) or seize 
documents without a warrant.  

It is important for each ethnic community to protect its 
most vulnerable members. Employers need to ensure 
that they understand NZ employment laws as otherwise 
they could be up for significant penalties or even 
deportation if they are convicted.  

If you require legal advice, contact Teresa Chan at 
Teresa Chan Law Limited, Level 3, Westpac Building, 
106 George Street, Dunedin 9016, ph. 477 1069, or email 
teresa@tchanlaw.co.nz  If you are a Mandarin speaker, 
please ring Jack Liu at (021) 0233 1168.  

 

Note: The information in this article is general only. You 
should seek advice for specific situations. 
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How did we get here? Why are we in Otago? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
How did three young film makers from Guangzhou end up 
eating ice cream in Lawrence? For that to occur, a 
number of unlikely events had to fall into place. 

The first unlikely event was when an American George 
McKibbens working for Radio Guangdong saw photos of 
Guangdong from more than 100 years ago on the Internet 
and eventually traced them to Mychael Tymons a 
Presbyterian Archivist in Dunedin. George commented at 
the time ñWhat the hell are photos of old Guangdong 
doing in New Zealandò and ñWhy isnôt anyone as excited 
about these photos as I am?ò Georgeôs passionate quest 
lead to Mychael sending photos electronically for an 
exhibition to dignitaries in Guangzhou that was covered in 
a documentary made by Guangdong TV. 

The next unlikely event was the photographers were 
Presbyterian missionaries who while visited Guangdong 
circa 1865 mustôve heard about Chinese miners being 
invited by the Otago Provincial Council to re-work gold 
fields after the bulk of European miners had left Otago. 
They travelled to Otago with photos in their luggage. 

The story of the missionaries and their Chinese 
congregation was the subject of a second documentary 
but the filmmakers needed help. Attempts to find 
assistance did not bear fruit until Mychael Tymons found 
the OSCA website literally days before the filmmakers 
were planning to fly in. An email sent by Mychael was 
initially missed by editor Gordon Wong, but was passed a 
day or so later to Leslie Wong and the rest is history. 

Isaac, Vankey, Minxi enjoying Kiwi icecreams Gold fields filming 
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Guangdong Documentary TV Film Crew in Dunedin. 

 
 
By Leslie Wong 

Historical background 
To many of our early Cantonese gold miners, the old 
Chinese settler community, war refugees and fellow 
villagers, Guangdong (Canton now known as 
Guangzhou) is the provincial capital of our heritage.  It 
was due to the needs and courage of our people to look 
for a better opportunity for their families that they came to 
New Zealand to try their luck in gold mining and business 
opportunities.  After overcoming many hardships and 
sacrifices, those early efforts and contributions to the 
wealth of New Zealand laid the foundations of our modern 
community. 

The initial Documentary 
It began when an American scholar George McKibbens 
who worked as a host of ñLingnan Voicesò, a historical 
radio show on Guangdong radio and TV was interested in 
Guangzhou history and cultural preservation. He found 
some very early photos of missionaries from New 
Zealand and their establishment of the Canton Villages 
Mission.  These century-old images are largely unknown 
by those he spoke to and eventually they were traced to 
Knox College in Dunedin.  George learned that they were 
photographs taken by the Presbyterian Missionaries as 
evidence of their work and also used for fund raising.  
Amongst them were rare images of the early Pearl River 
full of boats, flooding in Guangzhou, their mission 
schools, a 100 bed hospital, an orphanage and girlsô 
school in the Upper Poon Yue area called Kong Chuen.  
In the collection were also photos of the famous Rev. 
Alexander Don with Chinese gold miners in Central 
Otago. 

An exhibition of the photographs was opened in the 
Guangzhou Library supported by the New Zealand 
Embassy, drew vast numbers of viewers but none could 
shed any light on the history of the images.  But on the 
last day, an elderly gentleman Mr. Zhou came and told 
them they had it wrong!  He advised them that he knew of 
the locations in the photographs.  In his words, he said 
that the Cantonese names and locations were translated 
directly into English but translating the English to 
Mandarin changed everything to a foreign meaning and 
the new researchers were looking in the wrong place.  
The exhibition though successful, closed with many 
unanswered questions. 

The New Zealand Connection 
Something was missing and that knowledge could only be 
found by coming to New Zealand, Dunedin and the gold 
fields.  The internet in China is heavily censored and 
finding information was impossible. Fortunately, the 
Presbyterian Archivist, Mychael Tymons put them in 
contact with somebody who spoke Cantonese, well 
versed in Chinese gold mining history, the Canton 
Villages Mission and Rev. Alexander Don.  After a frantic 
string of emails, travel plans for the film crew were made 
for a 4 day intensive sojourn.  None of them was 
prepared for the amount of history waiting to be told and 
the beautiful scenes of Otago. 

On the 25th September after a tiring 16 hour travel from 
Guangzhou, the crew of 2 cameramen and a director 
arrived about mid-day.  After lunch they immediately 
began the many hours of filming, linking Dunedin, the 
cemeteries, Rev. Alexander Don and the Knox College 
archives.  This was followed by an exhibition hosted by 
the Dunedin City Council at Wall Street Mall the next day. 
Their longest day was Saturday 27th.  A full-on day into  

Minxi, Leanne, Michael, Sally, Linus, Gordon, Maisie, Leslie, Vankey, Isaac at 
Golden Harvest Restaurant 
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Central Otago with a brief stop at 
Lawrence to have a genuine Kiwi 
icecream ï delicious! Onwards, 
following the gold trail, looking at the 
various gorges and rivers where 
Chinese once toiled and eventually 
stopping at Cromwell where the two 
rivers joined to compare their century-
old image they had and to film what has 
changed today.  Not far away are the 
Northburn diggings where Chinese had 
laboriously stacked huge walls of rock 
patterns to catch the gold that was 
washed down from the upper hills.  The 
theme was to trace part of the 
extensive journey that Rev. Alexander 
Don had walked on his visits to the gold 
miners.  Time and fading light was 
against us and there was only time to 
film short clips of the Chinese 
Settlement in Arrowtown. 

Sunday, a journey to Riversdale, 
Southland to visit a tree!  Significant 
that Rev. Alexander Don had planted 
this tree from a cutting he had brought 
from China a century ago.  The farm 
and tree still has family links as Rev. 
Donôs 3rd generation grandson Sam 
Mackay is the Senior Education 
Manager at NZ Embassy, Beijing. 

The Documentary Completed 

All the film clips have been edited in 
Guangzhou; the many hours filmed in 
New Zealand had to be reduced to a 
few minutes and spliced into the 
original documentary as the time 
allocated for televising is limited to 31 
minutes.  The target audience is in the 
vicinity of 1 billion viewers and will be 
subtitled in Chinese and English, 
though the spoken dialogue will be in 
Mandarin and English. 

Epilogue 

I have just heard that the documentary 
has just won ñBest Director of 2014 
China Southern Documentary Award.ò 
The film crew Director Vankey Cai,  cameraman Lin Minxi 
(it was their first New Zealand experience) and 
cameraman Isaac Chen (for his Kiwi graphic arts 
qualifications and NZ drivers licence) are very thankful to 
their hosts in Dunedin; the Otago Southland Chinese 
Association (Linus, Leanne, Gordon) for their welcoming 
dinner; to Leah and Duncan, Golden Harvest restaurant 
for their authentic flavours; to Michael and Sally of 858 
George Street Motels for their hospitality and guidance; 

Leslie and Maisie Wong for history and strategic planning.  
In their words, ñIt highlighted the way the old Chinese 
treated us just like familyò.  And, we in Dunedin are glad to 
have met 3 capable, polite and caring young men in their 
early 30s. 

For Dunedin, new doors are beginning to open in China as 
our history is recognized as a valuable commodity.  The 
Guangzhou Library is hoping to sign a contract with Knox 
College to digitize all of the Canton photos. 

 

(Right ï from top) Guangzhou 
floods; Orphans; Old Guangzhou 




























